
DIARY DATES 

 Wed 16 Apr Outcomes published for Reception & Year 3 Admissions September 2025 
 Tues 22 Apr INSET Day—school closed for staff training 
 Fri 25 Apr 7pm FOSP Quiz Night in Tandridge Village Hall 
 Tues 29 Apr Class Photographs 
 Thurs 8 May VE Day Celebrations: 1940’s Teaparty 
 Tues 20 May Ladybirds Class Trip to Penshurst Place 
   Reception Height, Weight, Vision Screening 
 Wed 21 May Dragonflies Class visit to The Bigwood Estate 
   2.45pm Information Session for Year 1 Parents: Phonics Screening Test 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have now officially completed two thirds of the school year. Having spoken to a number of parents I know quite a few of them are wondering where this time has 
gone, as indeed we are at school. The children have worked incredibly hard and learned so much over this time. Although it has been the last week of term, the  
children have continued to be engrossed in their learning and have still wowed us with all that they do and say.  

Yesterday was an especially busy day. The children had huge amounts of fun ‘Bunny Hopping’ around the school field to raise funds for St Peter’s school. They all did 
extremely well, thoroughly enjoyed it and looked great in their bunny masks (although a little tricky at times to say who was who!). They were awarded a medal each 
at the end for their great efforts. Thank you very much to the Friends for organising this for them—they really loved it. So far this event has raised a whopping £710 
which is absolutely fantastic but there is still time to add any last minute donations to the cause : https://www.crowdfunder.co.uk/st-peters-bunnyhop.  

In the afternoon the children showed off their magnificent Easter Bonnets to everyone. This has become such a lovely St Peter’s tradition and, I do have to say, some 
of the creations were spectacular! Well done everyone for a wonderful turn out.  According to Christian tradition, the fashion for new bonnets came thanks to Easter 
being known as a time for renewal. With the fasting of Lent over and people keen to mark the religious occasion, churchgoers were eager to make and show off their 
new clothes, including hats.  

For those of you who were able to join us this morning, we hope you thoroughly enjoyed our Easter service at St Peter’s Church. This is always a spine-tingling service 
for us, with the children singing so powerfully and the clear messages given by Reverend Ashton about the true meaning of Easter for Christians. 

HEADTEACHER’S  WEEKLY BULLETIN 
 

“For I know the plans I have for you… plans to give you hope and a future” 
Jeremiah 29:11 

ISSUE NO. 27 :  4 Apr 2025 

80 YEARS ANNIVERSARY : Victory in Europe Day 

As we look towards the summer term, without wishing our lives away, we wanted to let you know about our plans 
to mark the 80th anniversary of Victory in Europe (VE) Day. We are planning to hold a tea party for the children on 
our playground on Thursday 8 May. The children will have traditional sandwiches and cakes (as we have done in the 
past to celebrate jubilees/coronations) with lots of bunting and some victory songs to sing along to. We may even 
throw in some dancing! We would absolutely love the children to dress in the style of the times. The staff will also 
be dressing up and we are already planning our outfits and hairstyles! You can find lots of inspiration at Reading 
Museum, for example, without having to buy anything new!   
 
>> https://www.readingmuseum.org.uk/online-exhibitions/ve-day-75/ve-day-celebration-pack  

If there are any changes to the regular drop off/pick up arrangements for your child[ren] next term,  
please remember to notify the school office. Thank you. 

https://www.crowdfunder.co.uk/st-peters-bunnyhop
https://www.readingmuseum.org.uk/online-exhibitions/ve-day-75/ve-day-celebration-pack


 Emergency information regarding the school  

will be announced on HEART RADIO 102.7FM  

and the school website  
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO…    
   

Henry and Luca T. (age 6) 
 

And, to Eloise and Jack (age 5), Caroline and Olivia (age 6),  
and Florence S. (age 7) all with birthdays during the Easter break. 

   

HOUSE TEAM POINTS 

35 30 32 
Well 
done 

CHILD PROTECTION CONTACT CENTRE 

At St Peter’s we take the safety and well-being of every child very seriously.  

If you are ever concerned about a child please speak in confidence to our  
Designated Safeguarding Lead, Miss Greenaway or our Deputy Designated  
Safeguarding Leads, Mr Atterton and Mrs Vaquinhas, or telephone Surrey 
Child Services contact centre on:                     

                                 Tel: 0300 200 1006 

“Safeguarding is Everyone’s Business” 

CLASS NEWS 

BUSY BEES 
This week Busy Bees have been really busy with all things Easter. We created some lovely Easter crafts and wrote messages in our  
individual Easter cards. In Maths we have been recapping some of the main concepts we have learned this term. We loved taking part in 
yesterday’s Bunny Hop and the Easter bonnet parade and enjoyed our beautiful Easter Service at the church this morning. Have a lovely 
Easter break. 
 

Homework: Keep practising your reading 

         FRIENDS OF ST PETER’S NEWS 

A VERY HOPPY EASTER TO YOU ALL  
   

What a successful bunny hop that was with a wonderful effort from all of the children. It was so 
very cute view to watch them all hopping around the field in their masks! We will share the link 
to the photographs taken by separate email.  
 
Thank you for all the encouragement and sponsorship of the amazing St Peter’s ‘bunnies’. If you 
have not yet had the opportunity to sponsor and would like to do so please use the link below—
all donations, however small, are very gratefully received.  
 
 
 
 
 

DONATE HERE >> Friends of St Peter’s Bunny Hop!  crowdfunder.co.uk 

 
I hope you have a wonderful break – if you are able to take some time off.  
We hope you can all relax at some point and have 
a very Happy Easter.  

Enjoy your inspirational, truly hardworking and 
beautiful children. 

May the sun continue to shine. 

God Bless, Lenia Greenaway 

CHURCH NEWS 

 

Our services this Sunday: 

11am          All Age Worship 
6.30pm      Evening Prayer 
 
The February/March St Peter's Church & Tandridge Village Parish Magazine is now available. 

It includes some wonderful articles and upcoming local events. Please let Louise Jones (Editor) know if     
    you have any feedback and suggestions/articles for the future. We hope you enjoy reading it. 

>> St Peter’s Church & Tandridge Village Magazine 
 
The current and previous publications can be accessed via the St Peter's Church Website. 

Dear Father God, 
 

As we celebrate Easter, let us give thanks for the gift of new life  
and renewed hope in Jesus Christ,  
praying for peace and joy in this season and always. 
Amen. 

LADYBIRDS 
Ladybirds have got into the Easter spirit this week! We have made Easter baskets and hats and we have continued looking at the Easter 
story in RE. We learned about the meaning of some of the symbols associated with Easter such as eggs, chicks and flowers being ’new life’ 
and Hot Cross Buns representing the crucifixion. We also thought carefully about forgiveness and had class discussion about times when we 
have forgiven someone. Please keep reading with your child[ren] over Easter and  have a lovely break!  

Homework: Reading 

DRAGONFLIES 
Dragonflies have had a very busy last week of term. In Maths we have started mixing the four operations and attempting problems 
using all of these, selecting which method is needed for each question. In Art we created collages of The Santa Maria using a variety 
of materials, different techniques and covering the whole of our paper. The results were brilliant! In History we moved forwards in 
time again to look at the consequences of the US Civil War and Westward Expansion. Ask your child if they can remember why/how 
Arizona linked to The Titanic?! In Science we have examined our Tomato and Lemon plants to record their week on week growth. 
The tomatoes have grown quite a lot and a couple of the lemons are now beginning to sprout too. We have predicted that after 
Easter the lemons will be growing properly.  
 

Homework: Reading 
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A special ‘thank you’ to Caroline (Molly’s mummy) for designing our fabulous fete poster! 




